
MINUTES OF

CHESTERFIELD MEWS COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

Regular Meeting of the Board of Directors

Date: March 27, 2012

Call to Order: A regular meeting of the board of directors for the Chesterfield Mews Community Association was held at the home of Nancy Minter, located at 3731 Eakin Park Court, Fairfax, Virginia, on, on March 27, 2012. The meeting convened at 7:30 p.m. President Nancy Minter presided and Margaret Kerr-McKown took minutes as Secretary.

Board Members in Attendance:
Jo Ann Andren 
Ross Bankson
Margaret Kerr-McKown
Nancy Minter
Robert Parker
Bruce Pincus
Brian Saal
Gordon Silcox

Board Members Absent:  Kevin Noca

Community Member in Attendance: Mary McGarvey of Readsborough Drive and Helen Fortner of Eakin Park Court.

Approval of Minutes: The Minutes of the February 2012 meeting were reviewed. A motion was made, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the Minutes. 

Open Forum: 
Mary McGarvey had several concerns related to grounds and seal coating the roads.
Julie Mudrick, 3139 Eakin Park Court has been working with the County to have the Yield sign at the intersection of Route 50 and Nutley Street replaced.

Treasurer’s Report: Bob Parker made a motion to approve the annual budget as distributed for consideration. The motion was seconded and unanimously approved.
Work Area Updates: 

Presentation of the Master Landscaping Plan for the Community: Daniel Holst of Professional Grounds presented the draft plan for consideration. 

Architectural Control Committee.  Nancy Minter reported that GHA has completed the annual inspections and the letters to homeowners are being finalized and will be sent in the near future.
Grounds. 
Trees: (1) The motion to authorize up to $845 to remove the evergreen leaning towards 3162 Readsborough Drive, which was made at the February meeting and delayed for further consideration, was approved. (2) Pine tree with exposed roots on lower Eakin Park Court is proposed for removal as it is leaning precariously over the street. Motion made and unanimously approved to authorize up to $960 for the removal of this tree. (3) Oak tree on lower Eakin Park has broken branches that need pruning. A motion made and unanimously approved to authorize $360 for this work.

Drainage: Regarding the drainage problems behind Kathy Reiter’s residence at the lower end of Eakin Park, Jo Ann Andren is working with the County for approval to build the approved retaining wall due to proximity to the sewer line easement. 

Erosion: (1) Eugenia Mielczarek provided a plat and description of erosion next to her house on Readsborough Court. This will be included in the presentation on turf restoration. (2) A plat was received this week from William Saint describing erosion next to his house on Colchester Brook Lane. This will be reviewed with Professional Grounds for resolution before the Annual Meeting.

It is necessary to confirm that the board has property rights before taking action on a homeowner’s request. Other requests have been received from homeowners, however, without a plat the board cannot take action.

Grounds Working Group: Brian Saal mentioned the Grounds Working Group came into being in response to the board’s wishes. However it has not been functioning. We need to revisit it to determine whether it should continue to exist. Discussion passed this concern to the May meeting and the new board.

Neighborhood Watch: Nancy Minter announced that National Night Out will be in August.

Next meeting will be the Annual Meeting on 24 April 2012 at the Kena Temple.
New Business: None.
Robert Parker made a motion to adjourn at 9:42p.m and it passed unanimously.


_________________________
_________________________
Secretary
Date of Approval
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